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May 5, 2014
Dear KR Families,

I can not believe that it is already the merry month of May!  We are all rejoicing in the beautiful warm weather and the flowers that all the April showers have brought us.

April was a busy month, and with vacation, seemed very short. This week we will begin our first research project in the LMC! After learning about a variety of bears, we will vote on one specific type to research. You will shortly receive an invitation to visit the KR Bear Museum on May 28th. 
Last week we began a unit on poetry.  Poetry is a wonderful vehicle for young writers as each piece is short, needs neither sentences nor punctuation (yeah!) and does not have to rhyme. I am sure the students will really enjoy this unit.

Your children’s reading continues to amaze me – there is just not enough time in the day to read all the good books they would like to! As it continues to warm we will begin to enjoy the courtyard for independent reading. 

In math we are combining and taking numbers apart. Your children are quickly mastering this ability. They have learned the difference between an arrangement and a combination. They have also learned a trick for figuring out how many combinations there can be in any certain number. For example, there are 4 different combinations for the number 5. 
In science we spent a great deal of time talking about Earth Day – we actually turned it into Earth Week. We discussed the importance of taking care of “Mother Earth”. We also talked about plants – how they grow, their parts, and what parts we eat. Wednesday we planted grass seed and predicted how many days it will take to germinate.
We have gotten into the wonderful habit of meeting with our third grade buddies weekly for either reading or an activity. Today we will be going outside to play cooperative games.

On May 26th we will be welcoming a very special intern from Ludlow High School who will be with us through June 16th. I had the distinct pleasure of teaching Christine Cronin in both kindergarten and second grade! So, I am very excited to have her back in KR!
We will be very busy these next weeks. I can’t believe how quickly the year is coming to an end!





Fondly,





Kathy

